
Hanwell School Update 

 

Fast Facts on the New Hanwell School 

• The new Hanwell School is located at 2331 Route 640, Hanwell, NB. 

• The school is a Kindergarten to Grade 8 student configuration built for 650 students. 

• The anticipated opening of the school is September 2022. 

• Programs:  English Prime and French Immersion, to be determined as per Provincial Policy 309. 

• Features of the school building: 

• Number of Classrooms:  37 which includes the early year's classroom. 

• Number of Gyms:  2 

• Cafeteria space with stage and learning stairs. 

• Music, Performing Arts, Library Commons, Breakout Spaces, Early Childhood Space. 

• Size of the Building:  approximately 10 500 m². 

• Size of the Property:  approximately 34 acres. 

• The school features brilliant colors in a nature theme palette. 

• The Hanwell Principal position will be advertised in November 2021, hired in December 2021 

and the tentative start date will be in January 2022. 

• Teaching staff will be secured in May 2022, through the collective agreement process. 

• Support staff will be secured in June 2022, through the collective agreement process. 

• Number of “Hanwell Community” students that attend Priestman Street Elementary School, by 

grade level: (247 Students based on 21/22 student data) 

• K:  36 

• 1:  39 

• 2:  35 

• 3:  47 

• 4:  37 

• 5:  53 

 



• Number of Hanwell Community students that attend George St Middle School, by grade level:  

(169 Students based on 21/22 student data) 

• 6:  54 

• 7:  57 

• 8:  58 

• Hanwell School Catchment Area:  will include all children, Grades K-8, within the Rural 

Community of Hanwell; outer boundaries beyond Hanwell are still yet to be determined. 

 

 

 

Hanwell Catchment Area 

 

Please Note:  Catchment areas are determined by the district as per Section 11(1) of the Education Act.  

These notes constitute our initial planning and are not the final declaration of the catchment area for 

the new Hanwell School. 

The upper boundary of the proposed 

catchment is the Trans-Canada 

Highway. 

Students residing in the proposed 

catchment area for Hanwell School 

are highlighted in RED.  

Students zoned to other schools, 

including when Hanwell School is in 

operation, are highlighted in GREEN. 

The Blue Star is the approximate 

school location. 

Please note:  the overall shading of 

green on the map is indicative of part 

of the catchment area for students 

that currently attend Priestman 

Street Elementary School and George 

Street Middle School. 


